

Early Head Start Program Mission:

- To enhance the growth and development of young children
- To support and strengthen healthy family development and well-being
- To promote healthy prenatal outcomes for women who are pregnant
- To serve children with disabilities and their families

Contact Information:

Alexander Early Head Start 401 East Main Avenue

Taylorsville, NC 28681 Phone: 828-635-1479

www.enolagroup.org

Facebook: Early Head Start of Alexander, The Enola Group



March 7th Policy Council March 24th Care 4 Kids March 28th Men's Zone

Alexander Early Head Start March 2017 Newsletter

If you know of someone that is expecting or has children ages 0-5 send them our way!

On Friday, March 24, 2017, Alexander County Head Start in collaboration with Early Head Start, Alexander County Schools- Exceptional Children's Department, Alexander County Public Health and Alexander County Partnership for Children is sponsoring a screening for pregnant women and children birth to five years of age. This screening is open to any pregnant woman and all children birth to five years of age. Many agencies will come together to provide this free service as well as provide some valuable health and safety, nutrition and developmental information for you and your child. This will be held at First United Methodist Church 1400 NC-16, Taylorsville, NC 28681between 1:00 pm – 5:00 pm by appointment. Please visit the Alexander County School website or check each participating organizations Facebook page for a link to sign up.

Early Science and Math

Children are little scientists from the time of birth. They are constantly observing and responding to their environment. They are naturally curious and love to explore and discover new things: Adults can encourage this by noticing their interests, talking to them about what they see, and helping them to discover more! Here are some simple ways to introduce science and math to infants and toddlers:



In the kitchen: Allow children to use their sense of touch, taste, and smell to explore different ingredients. Talk about the different colors, shapes, and amounts of foods you are using.

In the bath: Give children different sizes of cups and allow them to pour water in and out of them. Talk about which has more or less. Count how long it takes to pour water out of the container back into the tub.





Outside: Take your time on your walk! Pick up a rock, leaf, or stick and look at it closely. What do you see? Talk about it with your child. Let them touch and feel the different textures in nature.



March 2nd is Dr. Seuss' birthday! Celebrate by starting a reading routine with your family.

5 Ways to Raise a Reader... Starting from Birth

ZERO TO THREE's National Parent Survey shows that nearly half of parents (45 percent) think that reading to children starts to benefit long-term language development at 2 years or older—about a year and a half later than it actually does. **Research shows that the benefits of shared reading actually begin at about 6 months.** Here are five ways to share books with babies starting from birth.

1. Just like coffee, start early and make it routine.

Make books part of your family's everyday routines, starting in your baby's earliest weeks. Naptime, bedtime, meal-time, bath-time and riding on the bus to child care are great opportunities to share stories. Making books a part of daily life builds a love of books and can make daily routines a time for bonding and learning.

2. Don't start War and Peace. A few minutes at a time is fine.

Sharing books is supposed to be fun, not forced. Read your baby's cues. Young babies may only pay attention to the book for a few minutes, while toddlers might sit for several short books. Encourage your child to explore books in ways that he finds fun. Babies may want to mouth the book, slap the pages with their hands, or open and close them. These are important ways babies learn about how books work. For active toddlers who find it hard to sit still, encourage them to act out the story. They might jump like the frogs or bounce a ball like the characters in the book. When you let your child explore books in the ways that interest her, you nurture a love of reading and language that can last a lifetime.

3. Get creative and use your own words.

Rather than reading the words, describe the pictures instead. Point out what you see happening and tell the story in your own words. Make connections to your own family, pets, or home as you are telling the story. Use different voices for each character to add some drama. This will even more actively engage your baby's interest and make it fun for the whole family.

4. Choose books like luggage—go for sturdy and dependable.

Babies need sturdy board books that will stand up to banging and mouthing. Also look for vinyl "bath" books or fabric books that are baby-friendly (indestructible) as well. Choose stories with simple, rhythmic language and bright, high-contrast illustrations. Older toddlers enjoy books with easy-to-follow storylines that focus on familiar experiences, like bedtime, playing with peers or a doctor's visit. Funny stories are a big plus at this age, since toddlers are developing a sense of humor.

5. Introduce your baby to the original social media—books with pictures of themselves!

Make your own homemade books with photos of your baby and other family members. Cut out magazine pictures to make a book of common words like "dog," "spoon" and "teddy bear." Snap photos of your child going through a daily routine like getting ready for a bath and turn it into a simple story. Babies and toddlers enjoy hearing the story of their lives and love looking at familiar faces (like yours!) most of all.





